
We will meet Tuesdays from 1:00-2:30
In the Yountville Library

March 5 & 19, April 2, 16 & 30, & May 14
Celebration on May 28, 5:30-7:00, 2024 

anDecember 7th

2nd Writing 
Celebration 

Come revel in the journey of creative 

poetry, prose, and prosetry 

Participants will read, write, share, 

and create chapbooks.

Gathering is limited to 12 participants.

 If interested, Email Marianne Lyon 
(jlyon@Comcast.net) or 

Geoffrey Leigh (gkleigh@gmail.com)
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